## corresponds

## NEW YORK, N. Y.

Local No. 1



We had a nice surprise at our last meeting. A standing ovation was rendered to our brother Bill Perdue, a Haughton

employee. Bill, who spent almost a year in the hospital, is still confined to a wheel chair. He underwent many operations and is coming along great. Bill was caught in an escalator and both his legs, hips, and arms had multiple fractures and much of the skin was badly torn. This picture shows Bill at our last meeting. He knows it is great to be alive. Keep up the good progress, Bill. It was nice seeing you.

Other sick brothers who are reported doing well are Andy Bozzone, John Gomez, Robert Knudson, James Bagan, Walter Jordon, Ernest Walsh, Joseph Frey and Anthony Fizzuoglio. Gregg Masterson is recuperating from a recent gall bladder operation. Get

well soon. We miss you.



William Nagel. Jack Bristow's father-in-law, is retiring after 46 years in the business. Willie spent 37 years with Otis in

construction and maintenance. He started with Gurney Elevator Company. Willie has made plans to spend his leisure time with his lovely wife. Florence, between Connecticut and Florida. He will see all of his friends at future union meetings. Best of luck, Willie. Picture is Willie resting and enjoying life.

Two of our brothers have become honorary members, Harry T. Nevins and Edward P. Greghty. Good Luck.



Picture of Business agent, Karl Stork, chairman of the NEIEP school committee, shown presenting Business agent and past

chairman, Tom McGoldrick, and board of trustees member, Jack Wilson, a plaque honoring them for their past services from 1968 to 1971 as dedicated members of the union school committee.

The First Annual Get Together Dinner and Dance was held on Oct. 29, 1971 at the K. of C. in Woodside, Queens. Charles Novak and Joe McNally put in much time and effort and it turned out to be a great success. Ed Smith, Jr. of Otis turned out to be the big winner by winning the first door prize of many prizes, a portable T.V. Brother Novak promises to have a larger place next year because many brothers were turned away and he apologizes for it.

Welcome aboard to the Union Office Staff, Arthur Miller, Artie has spent many years in maintenance for Otis, Good luck, Artie.

President and Business Manager, Vinnie Watson and wife spent a nice vacation in St. Thomas, Virgin Is. To the Bahamas were Ted Meadus and wife. John Conyers married off one of his lovely daughters, and then spent a couple of weeks resting with his wife in Miami.

Mr. and Mrs. Hack celebrated their 22nd anniversary and Mr. and Mrs. Lindstrom, their 15th. Good Luck. Let's see many more years together.

Initiated at our last meeting were Ralph J. Rogers, William G. Lediger, John A. McClelland, Kenneth F. Murray, Thomas H. Nolan, Lenward Pertilla, Good luck, and please attend the union meetings.

Anyone interested in joining a sky divers club, please contact the union office and they will get in touch with Frankie Shrine.

The City of New York is in need of elevator inspectors. You must have had five years in the business. Please contact Business agent, Tom McGoldrick, for more details. This is a good, secure job for anyone interested.

Our Safety Committee from Local No. 1 which includes Tony Merisola, Joe Lediger, Charles Novak and Pete McIntee are going around the city checking jobs indiscriminately for safety conditions. So hook up and work safely. Broadway Al McClaughry has started a 10 car job for Armour. Good Luck, Tom The Traveler. Joe Flannigan and Gerry Sutton are making good progress on the Customs House.

Brother Ed Smith, Jr. of Otis has some chances out for a Brother in need. Please lend your support. It is for a great guy and a good cause.

Enjoy your holidays. Spend a little. Not too much.

Ed Kristan

Íα

rie

oh

:hc

THE ELEVATOR CONSTRUCTOR